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TRAWDEN & WINEWALL NEIGHROURHOOD COUNCIL

MINUTES OF WEETING HELD 31ST OCTOBER 1983 IN THE COMMUNITY HALL. TRAWDEN

APOLOGIES:

PRESENT: Mr.D.Rohertson {(Chairman) in the Chair
Mmes. Armstrong, Robinson, Stone and Waterworth
Messrs. Armstrong, Bleasdale, Haley and Knowles.
County Councillor W. Sargeant
Mr.A.Spencer {Colne Times)
Twuo members of the public.

Apologies received from Mrs.Stonelake.

Minutes of meeting held 2&th September approved and adopted.

MATTERS BRISING: Training Course for Councillors - Mrs.Robinson, Mr.Haley and

Mr.Robertson attended the meeting and found it both interesting and
beneficial.

Bulb Plantina Scheme - Two sacks of daffodil bulbs have been
received from Leisure Services.

Pendle Centre for Re-employment - Reperted that the Centre are at
present altering the entrance to the children’s playground and appear
to be doing a first class job.

Excessive noise on Skipton Road - No more information to date.
Black Carr Mill - No more information re the future use of Black
Carr Mill. Mr.Haley sugopested we should write to Pendle Borough
Council asking if the open yard could be made into a recreation area
and asking if somecne could meet the Planning and Development
Qfficer to discuss the idea.

Mr.Schofield re Talk on Trawden - No reply as yet.

Tipping in Buarry at Winewall - Reported that the County Council,
Burnley Depot, have tidied up the guarry.

CORRESPOMDENCE: Toilets at hottom of Rock Lane - Reported that the necessary

repairs have been carried out.

Craft Centre, Wycoller - Letter from Planning & Development Officer
saying that notices of the proposal were not displayed because the
application had been submitted in putline form only and he had
written to the applicant for more details.

Letter from Lancashire Parish & Council’s area committee giving
details of next meeting to be held on 9th November.

ietter from Burnley & Pendle Joint Transport regarding community
buses.

Letter from MWr.Eric Davis, Chairman of the Eastern Regien of the
Lancashire Trust for Nature Conservation giving details of a slide
lecture to be presented in the Community Hall on lst December.
Christmas Giftsfor Persons aged 80 and over - HMr.Robertson said he
would distribute the gifts and Mr.Haley offered to compile a list of
eligible pensioners in the area.

Remembrance Sunday - Letter from Fendle Borough Council.
Mr.Robertson again offered to lay the wpééth at the Cenctaph on
hehalé of the Neighbourhood Council.

Circular from Pendle & District Sports Council.

The Chairman read out letters he had received in connection with the
recent Village Show.

SOCIAL FUNCTIONS: The Chairman thanked Mrs.Stone for presenting a balance sheet

following the Village Show. The Treasurer said a new account had
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been opened under the title of 'Trawden Sccial Fund’ and £30
deposited in it. GShe explained that it had never been intended that
the Show should be a Meighbourhood Council function and that any
future social events could use the new account.
It was agreed that the next social function would be the Supper Dance
and it was proposed to book the Hall for a Friday evening in February
Mr.Bleasdale proposed that a special sub-committee be formed and that
more social events should be held in the village and this was
seconded by Mr.Haley. A vote was taken but the proposal was
defeated by four votes to three. It was then proposed by the Chair-
man, seconded by Mrs.Stone and passed unanimously that a small sub-
committee should be set up to deal solely with the Village Show and
that arrangments for the Supper Dance should be made on the same
lines as previously. Suggested that a meeting should be held in the
near future to make plans for the next Show with as many members as
possible present and it was arranged to meet at the Sun Inn on the
2Znd November. Three members were appointed to the sub-committee,
nbamely David Robertson, Freda Stone and Nora Darcy.
Mrs.Stone suggested that members and their spouses should have an
evening out together during the Christmas period and it was agreed
that she should make enguiries.

4, REVISION OF MINUTES: Mrs.Rohinson said she had again received complaints about
smells from Nicholl House Farm.

7. ANY OTHER BUSIMESS: Reported that some fencing has been removed from around the
Library and it was resolved to ask if the remainder could be removed.
flso, to ask Leisure Services if some hedging could be planted in
front of the car park.

Mr.Haley said there was no signpost to Trawden on Keighley Road when
travelling towards Colne. Resolved to ask the Highways Department
to erect one.

Mr.Bleasdale stated that two lampstandards within the Trawden
boundary had been marked with Colne numbers.

Mrs.Robinson asked if there was any legislation within the Pendle
area compelling sand-blasters to sheet up whilst operating.

Resolved to enguire at the Environmental Health Office.
Mrs.Waterworth complained about cars speeding at the junction of
Church St/Colne Rd/Burnley Rd. C.C.Sargeant suggested that the
Borough Engineer be asked to bring the matter to the notice of the
Traffic Management Committes. Suggested that a “Halt’ sign could be
erected at the bottom of Burnley Road. Mrs.Waterworth said that
‘Schonl’ signs were also badly needed near the bottom of Dean Street.

Mr.Armstrong suggested that items under “Any Other Business’ should
be notified to the chairman or secretary before the meeting as some
items could be put cn the agenda. The Chairman asked members to
bear this point in mind.

The meesting closed at 9.30 p.nm.
Mext meeting to be held on 28th November 1983 at 7.30 p.m.

AGENDA
. APOLOBIES 5. GOCIAL FUNCTIONS
2. MINUTES 4. REVISION OF MINUTES
3. HMATTERS ARISING 7. ANY OTHER BUSINESS.
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